

Continuation of APM minutes on 19th April 2016
[bookmark: _GoBack]PETROCKSTOWE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held in the Baxter Hall on Tuesday 19th April 2016 at 8pm.
Councillors present: I Fisher (Chair), J Harris (Vice Chair), J Jeffs, D Kelsey, B Cameron, A Hunkin. Parishioners I Fisher, A Luxton, C Cottle, M Cottle, S Caure, R Appleby.  Apologies received from C and D Smith, A Tomkins.
1. Apologies of absence. Apologies received from Cllr M Busby. County Cllr A Boyd, District Cllr R Wiseman and PCSO Baker were not present.
2. Public Session. Ian Fisher spoke about his role on the Parish website.  He explained that he deals purely with the financial activities and felt that this was not transparent.  The Domain name (Petrockstowevillage) costs £18 per annum  and the Web Hosting Fee has been paid until 2021 (taking advantage of a special price offer).  He suggested that the money be held and authorised by the Parish Council, and that he would prefer someone with more expertise to take over the updating of information. Mr Shaun de Courcy was suggested as an experienced and suitable candidate.  It was agreed by all that the Parish Council will take over the financial responsibility and that the clerk should write to Mr de Courcy asking for his help.
Margaret Cottle expressed her disappointment that the Council is not giving the children of the village any token to commemorate the Queen’s 90th Birthday in June.  The Chairman apologised and explained that this had been discussed at the previous meeting and it was not felt that there were sufficient children in the village to warrant anything.  After a brief discussion, it was agreed that the clerk would put an item in the newsletter to ascertain the number of children (aged up to 16) and to use money from the Jubilee Account to purchase commemorative medals to be distributed at the celebration on the Rec Grd on 11th June.
Sophie Caure asked for permission to erect a temporary sign 1 or 2 times a week advertising that the Stargazer Brewery was open for business.  After a brief discussion, the Council agreed in principle as the sign may well be on private property.
Ann Luxton asked if it would be possible to have talks from village groups at the next Annual Parish Meeting to encourage more parishioners to attend.   This has happened in the past. The Chairman and Clerk agreed to invite representatives to attend next year. 
David Kelsey spoke about holding a celebration at the Recreation Ground on 11th June, following on from the Sports Day, for the Queen’s 90th Birthday.  Other groups in the village had agreed to support this and the Chair of the Rec Ground had given £100.  It was hoped that Rev Metz would be able to hold a brief “Songs of Praise” celebration.  There will be a meeting in May to discuss further.

3. Chairman’s’ Report.  The Chairman read out a prepared statement which is attached to these minutes.
4. Financial Report.  The Clerk advised that there is £13, 529.79 in the Current Account, of which £10,931.00 is Play Area money and £153.92 is Jubilee Account money.  There is one outstanding cheque for £48.00.  There is £573.38 in the Business Reserve Account.
5. Next Meeting.  The date of the Annual General Meeting was confirmed as Tuesday 17th May at 8pm.
With no further business, the meeting was closed at 8.45pm.
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